“Underwater Acoustics”

Invitation

to the 25th DEGA Workshop “Physical Acoustics, jointly organized by the Technical
Committee “Physical Acoustics” of the German Acoustical Society (DEGA)
and by the Working Group “Acoustics” of the German Physical Society (DPG),

on October 17 and 18, 2019, at the Physikzentrum Bad Honnef (www.pbh.de)

This year’s workshop will deal with the general topic of “Underwater Acoustics.” Various
aspects such as underwater noise simulations, signal analysis, experimental investigations,
pile driving noise, active control of a ship’s acoustic signature, or underwater communication
will be discussed. The scientific program is organized by Jan Abshagen and Anton Homm
(both with the Bundeswehr Technical Center for Ships and Naval Weapons, Maritime
Technology and Research (WTD 71)), assisted by Stephan Lippert (Hamburg University of
Technology) und Frank-Hendrik Wurm (University of Rostock). The latest version of the
workshop program including some abstracts can be found in a separate PDF file.

For this year’s workshop we invited speakers from various countries. Therefore, the official
workshop language will be English and all presentations will be given in English.

There is no registration fee for the workshop. For a limited number of participants accom-
modation at the Physikzentrum is available. Accommodation costs are approximately
200 Euros including all meals from dinner on Wednesday (October 16) to lunch on Friday
(October 18). For nights and meals that are not booked (see registration form) the costs are
reduced accordingly.

Please register for the workshop by means of the separately available PDF registration form
no later than October 6, 2019. For further information and for sending the registration form
(by e-mail, preferably filled out digitally) please contact Joachim Bds (e-mail address:
boes@tu-darmstadt.de, chair and organizer of the workshop).

| am looking forward to meeting you in Bad Honnef!

Joachim Bos



